
From: Stephanie Smith
To: Stephanie Smith
Subject: FW: Imperial Waterdown to Finch Project: Construction Update - May 2021
Date: Tuesday, May 25, 2021 8:51:26 AM

From: Malone, Jessie M <jessie.m.malone@esso.ca> 
Sent: Monday, May 17, 2021 8:08 AM
To: Diana Rusnov <Diana.Rusnov@mississauga.ca>
Cc: consultation.calgary@woodplc.com
Subject: Imperial Waterdown to Finch Project: Construction Update - May 2021
 
Good morning Ms. Rusnov,

I hope you’re doing well. I’d like to thank you for your continued engagement as we progress Imperial’s
Waterdown to Finch Project in Ontario. Below is an important update on its status as we’ve reached a key
milestone.

Project overview

As you know, the Waterdown to Finch Project is a proactive measure to ensure continued safe and reliable
fuels supply by replacing 63-kilometres of the Sarnia Products Pipeline (SPPL), from our Waterdown pump
station in rural Hamilton to our storage facility in Toronto’s North York area. As a proactive replacement
initiative, it will modernize critical infrastructure, serve current and future demand from households and
businesses, and support Ontario’s competitiveness.

Current status

In December 2020, Imperial commenced construction activities on the first 11 kilometers of the Project
footprint. Imperial has since completed most of this work in the Hamilton-Burlington areas, and is planning
to commence construction in Milton, Oakville and Mississauga in May 2021, beginning with initial
preparation activities last week. Imperial is also continuing to progress its remaining permitting
requirements to begin construction in other areas along the remaining Project footprint, with expected full
Project completion by winter 2022.

Construction details

Imperial has been committed to ensuring the safety and reliability of the Sarnia Products Pipeline
throughout the construction period of the Waterdown to Finch Project. This includes safely deactivating the
current pipeline, which will cause the least disturbance to the local environment and minimize our
construction footprint. Imperial’s goal is to restore the areas impacted by construction to as close to pre-
construction conditions as possible and to minimize the pipeline’s impact to the surrounding area. Please
refer to our Project website for further details on construction methods and impacts.

Community members have several ways to receive information and ask questions, including through the
Project website as well as by email at questions@imperialon.ca or by phone at 416-586-1915.

Should you be interested in further information, I’d be happy to schedule a brief meeting with you or a
member of your staff to provide a thorough overview of the Project as well as its status and the
construction phase.

 

Thank you,
Jessie Malone, P.Eng.
Safety and Environmental Lead
Waterdown to Finch Project, Imperial
jessie.m.malone@esso.ca    P 587.476.4799 | C. 403.826.5491
imperialoil.ca  |  Twitter  |  YouTube
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